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TO ALL BIDDERS: 

 

Pursuant to Section 1.5e in relation to Section 10.1.d and Section 10.1.e of the Instructions to 

Bidders (ITB) of the Bidding Documents for the NAIA-PPP Project (“Project”), the PBAC is issuing 

this Bid Bulletin to announce, as follows: 

 

1. After a full and detailed evaluation of the Technical Proposals submitted last 27 December 

2023 in accordance with Section 10.1.f (in relation to Section 3.1 and Section 5.1) of the ITB, 

the PBAC has determined that the following Qualified Bidders submitted Technical Proposals 

that have been rated as Complying: 

 

a. Manila International Airport Consortium 

b. GMR Airports Consortium 

c. SMC SAP & Company Consortium 

 

Accordingly, pursuant to Section 10.1.g of the ITB, the PBAC is issuing the Notice of 

Compliance / Non-Compliance to the Bidders regarding the results of the evaluation of their 

Technical Proposals submitted 27 December 2023. 

 

2. As stated in Section 10.2.a of the ITB, only the above-named Qualified Bidders with 

Complying Technical Proposals are allowed to attend the Opening of the Financial 

Proposals. The Opening of the Financial Proposals shall be held at 10:00 a.m. on 08 

February 2024 at the OSEC Board Room, 9th Floor, Primex Tower, EDSA corner 

Connecticut Street, San Juan City, Metro Manila, Philippines 1503, and through Google 

Meet at https://bit.ly/PBAC-08FEB2024, which shall be open to the Bidder’s representatives. 

The Opening of the Third Envelope (Financial Proposals) can also be viewed via Facebook 

Live at DOTr’s official Facebook Page at Department of Transportation-Philippines 

(@DOTrPH)  

 

3. A maximum of eight (8) representatives shall be allowed per Bidder to attend in-person the 

Opening of the Third Envelope (Financial Proposals), whose names and official designations 

are to be relayed and communicated until 06:00 a.m. of 08 February 2024 to the PBAC 

(email address: proc-bsd@dotr.gov.ph). The names and official designations of the 

representatives who will be attending the Opening of the Third Envelope will also be provided 

to the Administrative Service, DOTr Security, and Primex Management, for purposes of 

validating their valid IDs (e.g., company ID, passport, driver's license, etc) upon arrival 

onsite. A Bidder who does not send representatives to witness the proceedings on Opening of 

the Third Envelope (Financial Proposals) shall be deemed to have waived the opportunity to 

witness the said proceedings. 

https://bit.ly/PBAC-08FEB2024


 

All supplemental notices and bid bulletins issued by the PBAC shall be deemed part of the ITB and 

incorporated in and made an integral part of the relevant Bidding Document.  

 

For your information and guidance.  

 

Issued this 7th day of February 2024.  

 

 

         

 

TIMOTHY JOHN R. BATAN  

Chairperson  

Pre-qualifications, Bids and Awards Committee 
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